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Item: 10.1 
PLANNING & COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 

MEETING HELD ON 1 NOVEMBER 2019   
CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT 

 
INTRODUCTION 
 
This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the 
November 2019 Planning and Commissioning Committee. 
 
STRATEGY 
 
Public Health  
It was conveyed that future Planning and Commissioning Committee meetings would be 
attended by either Tim Fielding (Assistant Director Health and Wellbeing/Deputy DPH) or 
Dr James Crick (Consultant in Public Health Medicine and Associate Medical Director)  
 
It was stated that Hull City Council were working towards recommissioning the 0 – 19 
service, a meeting had been arranged between Hull City Council and NHS Hull CCG to 
review and scope joint opportunities associated with the recommissioning of this  service. 
 
Engagement with stakeholders had taken place in relation to Primary Care Networks.   
 
Conversations were being held with the Humber Coast and Vale Health and Care 
Partnership regarding the NHS Long Term Plan and the amount of work involved in the 
support by and delivery  of tobacco control, alcohol control and weight management. The 
Hull Integrated Commissioning Officer’s Board (ICOB) was overseeing the allocation of 
funding to develop and commission these services. 
 
Joint work between Hull City Council and NHS Hull CCG was taking place on a project to 
support homeless people. 
 
The outcomes from the Healthy Lifestyle Survey would be brought to a Planning and 
Commissioning Committee in the future and would be delivered in a workshop format.   
 
It was agreed that the role of Public Health within the Planning and Commissioning 
Committee would be reviewed and adapted for future meetings.  
 
NICE UPDATE PROCESS  
A report setting out a proposal to ensure that the updates on NICE Guidelines/Guidance 
that NHS Hull CCG currently receives were assessed and confirmation was provided to 
the Committee of the process if the CCG needs to revise its commissioning policy in line 
with the revised NICE Guidelines/Guidance.   
 
It was stated that further work was required and would be undertaken by the Deputy 
Director of Commissioning, the Medicines Optimisation Pharmacist  and the Deputy  
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Director of Quality and Clinical Governance / Lead Nurse) as the process develops looking 
at the following areas: 
 

 Who would be responsible for cascading relevant information 

 How the Quality and Performance Committee would be involved around Quality   
 Standards, etc.   

     Concern was raised in relation to pathway changes, the impact of the changes  
         and updating Primary Care of these changes – systems to be put in place to    
         ensure Primary care were kept informed. 

     Quality Standards within the NICE Guidelines could also apply to Social Care  
         and Public Health, a process of how this aspect was to be managed was  
         required.  

 
It was noted that the process should be streamlined and not become onerous or duplicate 
any processes that were already in place. 
 
The process was supported in principle and it was noted that the appropriate people were 
to be made aware that a process had been implemented.  
   
 
 
 
Vincent Rawcliffe  
Clinical Chair, Planning and Commissioning Committee 
November 2019  


